

Minutes of DYC Meeting 6th March 2017

Present

Gordon Farries, Graham Sloan, Iain Jamieson, Sheona Muir, David Kennedy and Jill Moodie.

Apologies

Adele Welsh, Jane Carrick, Douglas Stewart, Mairi Stewart, Mary Morton, Emily Henderson and Gillian Marley Milligan.

Minutes approved by David and seconded by Sheona.

Matters Arising

Previous minutes amended to remove DIBCA Levy from non playing members as we did not pay this Levy.

Chairmans Report

Congratulations to Team Gallacher on winning the under 14 Asham at Murrayfield and becoming overall champion. Well done to team Carson and Team Stewart. Well done to the two teams who won Division three and have been promoted to Division two.

Treasurers Report

Bank balance £12482.53 including Hollywood Trust money and Team Kennedy sponsorship money. Invoices received from Foxglide. Hollywood Trust report produced and not heard back. Did ask them about media coverage. Bar sales up to now £7241.70 and Bar Purchases £3990.26 "profit" £3251.44 this has only increased £471.50 since January meeting. Refund of entry fees still ongoing.

Ragbag money due. A reminder that all expenses should be approved beforehand. Expenses for food and coaches accommodation for Division three were approved. A note has to be made on the development plan for future years. Sheona went to see the lockers only six were suitable at a total cost of £120.00 plus locks would be extra. No decision was made at present.

Merchandise Report

Foxglide Tops have now been issued to all DYC members. Invoices have been received and we are in the process of correcting this. Once this order is complete spares will be ordered. We hope to develop merchandise further.

Fundraising Report

A good number attended the recent training session. Gillian to send Thank you card to Maureen. Bar training paperwork is being held by David Sellers at Ice Bowl. A suggestion was made to have a calendar for volunteers who could man the bar while watching. This would help to cover more bar time and those trained would be approached with the idea. Sounds good in principle.

There may be an opportunity to fundraise at Woman's Rural on 21st March. Graham to check and see if it's possible.

Competition Report

Attendance has greatly improved. New membership form are available on the website a membership night will be held later in March. Discussion took place on the availability of members contact details. It was decided to produce a small booklet and to investigate putting them on the website.

Scottish Schools draw is on the RCCC website. Proposed dates for next seasons qualifiers to start early September.

Junior International Update. 16 Teams have entered via the Website could do with a few more local teams. Gordon is going to distribute entry forms at the Scottish Schools. A subcommittee will organise fundraising.

International Club Bonspiel. 1 Team has entered in Division A and Rae going as Team Coach.

Development Officers Update

Graham thanked the committee for all their hard work. “Keep the drive and focus over the last few weeks of the season and we will be in a good position for the AGM.” Two members have been selected for the Matt Murdoch Curling Foundation Camp in Canada. Andrew Robson representing Lockerbie and Fay Henderson from Dumfries. Etiquette on the ice has improved-we are moving in the right direction.

We are now allowed to enter 4 u13 and 3 u15 Teams in the Funspiel on 19th March. A discussion took place regarding entry fees. We decided to ask each player to contribute £10. The development plan was to be reviewed for any spare funds to reduce the members contribution.

Review of Action Log. Several items were ticked off as done.

Graham to update and distribute.

AOCB

MacMillan Sportsmanship Award to be put online. Similar format to last year. Previous winner to be invited to be on panel. Douglas ready to put on Website once given the go-ahead.

AGM/Awards – To be held on Sunday 7th May time to be confirmed.

Date of Next Meeting Monday 10th April at 7pm.